

# Vevsletter

Principal Kath Ginnane p 9314 5869 or 9314 1132 f 9314 8498 e kingsville.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au w kingsvilleps.vic.edu.au



### 2021 Dates to Remember

### Term 3

### September

Fri 17<sup>th</sup> Last day term 3 – 2.30pm dismissal

**Footy Colours Day** 

Term 4 October

Monday 4<sup>th</sup> First day Term 4

#### 2021 Semester 2 Term Dates

Term 3 Monday 12 July to Friday 17 September Term 4 Monday 4 October to Friday 17 December

### Assistant Principal's Message

### Your voice

rincipal

Our school is looking to provide prospective school community members Foundation to Year 6, with a visual interpretation of the school in the form of two short video presentations on the school website which would serve to:

- 1. highlight the whole school KPS experience and
- 2. provide a focus on 'school life' at the Foundation level

To story board these videos we are inviting input from the community – students, parents/carers and staff

In this instance we are seeking parent /carer voice and ideas please. This is in relation to concepts, understandings, features or ideals you believe are important to communicate to others about Kingsville Primary School.

We would like you to consider your input from two perspectives.

- 1. Kingsville Primary School in general.
- 2. Kingsville Primary School enrolling a Foundation student.

All contributions will add value to this undertaking.

To add your voice to this project please access the link. <a href="https://forms.office.com/r/n7b12QkBe8">https://forms.office.com/r/n7b12QkBe8</a> or scan the QR \_\_\_\_\_ code

### Week 10

Whilst we have no knowledge of when this current lockdown may end, we wish to thank and congratulate everyone for the stellar effort undertaken by all to engage with the remote learning program for the sixth time. Every one of us should be proud of the part we played during term 3. We continue to be impressed with the efforts, commitment and resilience displayed by our teachers, students, families, and the wider community.

In celebrating this, the last week of term will have some special events planned into the program. These will switch things up so to speak and change the tempo of the sessions on offer for the children on some occasions as we end the term.

This will begin with the specialist team, offering the children something different, next **Wednesday September 15**<sup>th</sup> through a **'Choose Your Own Adventure Day'**. All children will be attending their morning wellbeing check-in with their class teacher as usual, then the options begin! Children will be offered two separate sessions from each specialist area across the course of the morning. The catch is though, that two of these sessions will be running concurrently and children will need to choose which one they would like to attend. These sessions will be offered across the whole



school giving all children the opportunity to participate in specialist activities.

The specialist team have had a great deal of fun creating these sessions, and they hope that the children have just as much enjoyment participating in them. Some sessions will require preparation beforehand so please parents, read over the activities with your child beforehand so that they are prepared.

Then on **Thursday September 16**<sup>th</sup>, teachers have planned, for classes linked through 'buddy and amici' relationship, to connect online and participate in a cross-level collaborative experience. This session will reconnect these important social and support networks for the children and stimulate the important sense of community and belonging to the school.



Thank you to all involved in ensuring the program for the last week of the term will include these engaging activities.

### Footy Colours Day (Please note that this is the name of the charity)

The Fight Cancer Foundation is a national charity (non for profit) dedicated to helping people living with cancer and their families and, funding research into cancer treatment. Footy Colours Day is a national community fundraising event under the auspices of the Fight Cancer Foundation.

The last day of Term 3 has traditionally been the day where children wear their favourite footy (or other) team's colours as we head into the grand final of the AFL.

**Footy Colours Day** is a Junior School Council initiative, and they would like to encourage their peers to wear their favourite team colours (it doesn't have to be just Aussie rules!) on the last day of term 3 next Friday. There will also be footy related activities on offer during the week.

For more information about this cause, please visit: <a href="https://www.fightcancer.org.au/footy-colours-day-homepage">https://www.fightcancer.org.au/footy-colours-day-homepage</a>

Thank you,

Lorey Bentley and Sam Meddis on behalf of the JSC.



### Kingsville Awards To be presented on Friday 17<sup>th</sup> September

FFW		34M	Ari Huang	
FLB		34P	Archie Buckley / Marlie Kupsch	
FLI	Aidan Kisto	34\$	Phoebe Sherwood	
FJH	Ike Williamson	34H	Amelia Tagg	
1CW	Gop Awar	34A	Austin Bogoevski	
1DG	Claudia Nolan	5AA	Sophie Keating / Philip Kitanovski	
1RT	Jaidan Sibal	5AT	Elizabeth McColl / Mackenzie Wicken	
1GD	Sabine Porth / Alex Goncalves	5TD		
2EE	Iris Mulhallen	56S	Mack Lewicki / Audrey McColl	
2MC	Millie Stout	6JI		
2JD	Abi Martini	6KG	Charlotte Hudson / Laughlan Gumley	
2AO	Andre Hatzis	6SE	Heidi Hua / Leon Pizzirusso	
34L	Kirah Cox			
34C	Chloe Yorke			



### Happy Birthday 10<sup>th</sup> - 17<sup>th</sup> September

Happy Birthday to: Luke Stewart, Baradu Abdu, Sonny Fithall, Orla Strachan, Flynn Blackley, Isaac Le, Charli Shaw, Jim & Max Philpots.

### **Literacy Bulletin**

The Victorian Premier's Reading Challenge 2021 is ending on <u>17</u> September.



The Challenge encourages children and students from birth to year 10 to read a set number of books over the year and record their efforts online. It is not a competition but a personal challenge for students to read a set number of books by <a href="https://example.com/17/4/2021/">17 September 2021</a>. Students are encouraged to get involved, but participation is optional.

Students who have chosen to participate are reminded to register the books they have read as part of the Challenge before the closing date.

Number of books read to meet the Challenge:			
Foundation – Level 2	Read 30 books (including 20 or more Challenge books)		
Level 3 – Level 6	Read 15 books (including 10 or more Challenge books)		

The following link will take you to the VPRC login page: <a href="https://vprc.eduweb.vic.gov.au/home">https://vprc.eduweb.vic.gov.au/home</a>
All students were registered for the Challenge, and their individual login details were provided earlier in the year. Please contact your child's classroom teacher for the login details if needed.
On completion of the Challenge, students will receive a certificate for their efforts.

Lauren Anile
Grade 3/4 Classroom Teacher and Literacy Learning Specialist





## Newsletter





# EXTRAORDINARY HOLIDAY ADVENTURES

Bookings now open for Mission III

www.campaustralia.com.au/rocketeers





A message from your Coordinator

LAST DAY OF Term 3

Dear Parents,

Camp Australia will be running an <u>After school</u> care program from 2:30 PM (After School Finishes) to 6:00 PM on 17/09/2021 (Last day of Team 3)
To make a booking, call Head Office on 1300 105 343 or book online through Parent's Portal.
Kind Regards,
Camp Australia Staff

### It's free to register

To attend our program, you must register your child. You can register an account with us at pp.campaustralia.com.au or by downloading our Camp Australia smartphone app from the Apple App Store or on Google Play. Once registered, it's easy to make bookings and manage your account.







### Activities coming up

- Painting using water colour and other paint
- Sports

#### What's on the menu

- Fresh fruit & vegetable platter
- Popcorn
- Baked beans & Bread

### Visit our blog

New articles are added each week for parents and cover various topics to help families.

Visit our blog

### Will your child /children be at Kingsville in 2022

If you know your child / children will not be returning to Kingsville in 2022 or If they will be only here for a short time e.g. you could be moving in Term 1 Please fill in below or email the school Kingsville.ps@education.vic.gov.au

<b>%</b> CHILDREN <u>NOT</u> ATTENDING KINGSVILLE P.S. IN <u>2022</u>							
New school (if known):							